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A. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

Committee Members Raymond Johnson and Debbie Roberts were present. The meeting was
held electronically by Zoom.

Also present were: General Manager Emmons; District Engineer Hunt; Project Engineer Stein;
District Traffic Engineer Libring; and Administrative Assistant Richards.

B. PUBLIC COMMENT:
There was no public comment.
C, MINUTES:
Minutes of the June 8, 2021 meeting were approved.
D. SANDIA CREEK AND VIA VAQUERO RECONSTRUCTION PROJECTS

District Engineer Hunt reported that the revised plans for the project have been submitted to the
contractor for review. Murrieta Development is working on a new cost estimate for the project and
that the new figures will be presented to the Engineering Committee at the next meeting in August.
He advised that he expects to have permits granted by mid-September.

E. BUENA VISTA RECONSTRUCTION PROJECT

District Engineer Hunt reported that the bid results are in and that it has been determined that the
lowest bid was $425,108.40 which was within the $450,000 estimate. Hunt advised that prior to
awarding the contract, there will be discussion with the contractor regarding the project
specifications and review of the required permits.

F. TRAFFIC ISSUES

General Manager Emmons reported that the CMS sign is being rotated each week to
different street to encourage drivers to exercise caution and watch their speeds. He reported
that the Board of Supervisors approved a speed limit reduction from 55mph to 45mph on Rancho
California Road and Avenida Del Oro Road.

41606 Date Street, Suite 205, Murrieta, California 92562-7090
PHONE: (951) 696-0060 » FAX: (951) 696-0061 * info@deluzcsd.org * www.deluzcsd.org



G. FIELD CREW REPORT

General Manager Emmons reported that staff is continuing to backfill shoulders throughout the
District and continues to follow up with homeowners regarding vegetation trimming along their
property frontage. He reported that staff has cleared La Cruz Fire Refuge area of debris so that
residents have an escape route in the event of a fire.

H. PERMITS, SUBDIVISION MAPS AND COUNTY ISSUES:
General Manager Emmons reported that SB415 is now in the hands of Best Best & Krieger
Law in preparation for DLCSD to present a proposal agreement to the County of Riverside;
to include transfer fuel tax funds to DLCSD.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
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